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ANZAC Day - Inglewood Remembers 

If the turnout to our ANZAC Dawn service is any indication of the respect 
that this district has for those who fought for our country to safeguard the 

freedoms that we enjoy, then that respect is immense. The pride that those who were present 
felt most surely is a reflection of the pride and courage of those that served so many years ago, 
those in the more recent past and also who are serving today. 
ANZAC Day surely is our National Day, A most sacred day of 
remembrance that commemorates all who served and died in all 
wars, conflicts, and peacekeeping operations and which also 
recognises the contribution and suffering of all those who have 
served. Our National identity was born in the blood spilt on that 
barren piece of ground of Gallipoli half a world away, shaping the 
identity of our people and country. 
As the Ode says: They will not grow old as we that are left grow 
old. If you can think of all those young men and women that did 
not return without a tear in your eye or a lump in your throat 
then I suspect it would time to check to see if you indeed have a 
pulse. 

They shall grow not old 
As we that are left grow old 
Age shall not weary them 
Nor the years condemn 

At the going down of the sun 
And in the morning 

We will remember them 
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A couple of years ago I gave up employment 
and retired to our home and large garden. 
There is more than enough to keep me busy 
here with all the trees that need keeping in 
trim and lawns that need mowing, as well as 
the vegetable garden. When it’s wet there is 
always the computer to waste a bit of time on. 
With all this going on in my life I don’t go out 
very much and often spend days on end 
without leaving the property. I am happy being 
at home and enjoying the environment. My 
family are always giving me a hard time; telling 
me I am becoming a hermit. 
Last week it was a lovely sunny morning and I 
had twenty minutes to kill while the pharmacy 
filled my prescription. I wandered down Matai 
Street and then back again to the corner again. 
I sat down on the seat to replace a hearing aid 
battery and take in life.  
Throughout this walkabout I ‘bumped into’ a 
lot of people, most of whom I know. It was 
really enjoyable to have a chat to people that I 
haven’t seen for some time. Most of them 
mentioned this column and said how much 
they enjoyed reading it, so that makes it 
worthwhile for me to keep on doing it. At 
least, some people are reading it and either 
agreeing with my thoughts or thinking that I 
have got it wrong. 
My outing to the town centre confirmed to 
me that Inglewood is a great place to live in. 
The people are so friendly and we have some 
wonderful facilities. 
 
Food for thought, eh? 

Shade-by The River 

A couple of weeks ago I was at a 
meeting and they were talking about 
“gratitude journals.” Basically you 
record three to five things you have 
experienced each day for which you 
are grateful, just a brief sentence, 
doesn’t matter what.  
The idea of the gratitude journal is to 
learn to focus on the positive in 
situations to cultivate a greater sense 
of happiness and optimism.  
The world we live in more often than 
not is a school of hard knocks and 
sometimes a simple thing like this can 
help us through it, reminds us of the 
good memories and feelings. 
Today on ANZAC Day I am grateful to 
all those who served and died fighting 
for our freedom. 
 
 

Phillippa Peters 
Editor 

Seed Savers Network Point 
RSA Subs $20 Badges $10.00 
McGillie/Pumpkin Books: $15.00 
Printing/Photocopying/Booklets 
(Stapling/Colour): Up to A3 
Local Artists Gift Cards: 5.00 
Fun Ho! Toys/Souvenirs 
AA Guides/Brochures/Cards 
 

Available at: 
Inglewood Information Centre 

Fun Ho! Toys/Moa Mail 

7567030 (25 Rata Street) 

Moa Mail is a free 
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publication delivered 
to all households in 
the Inglewood 
District. 
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Inglewood 
Development Trust. 
 

Office 25 Rata Street 
(Inglewood 
Information Centre) 
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The Moa Mail can be 
viewed on the web at 
www.inglewood.co.nz 
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Editor 
Phillippa Peters 
 

Office Phone 
06 7567030 
 

Fax                                                                                           
06 7567864 
 

Email 
moamail@funho.com 
 

Office Hours 
Daily 10.00 am to 
4.00 pm 
 

Points and views 
expressed are not 
necessarily the views of 
The Inglewood  
Development Trust 

Editor’s Comments 
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Mothers Day Fair (Maureen Whale) 

The “Mothers Day” Fair 
is back and will be held 

in the Inglewood Town Hall on Saturday 6 
May starting at 9.30 am going to 3.00 pm.  
There will be delightful hand made crafts for 
everyone, and with Mothers day coming soon, 

wh a t  a  g r e a t 
opportunity to come 
along and buy 
s o m e t h i n g  f o r 

mother. This  fair is supported by Local Handcrafts Taranaki Inc 
which has been  going now for 27 years, and have been coming 
to Inglewood for many years now, we look forward to seeing 
you all there to purchase some of our crafts. 
There will be wooden toys, paua jewellery, cards, Lingerie, 
knitting, sewing, socks,  
Candles and melts, cakes, cushions. Stalls are 
available,  Maureen   Phone 7552520 or Topsy 758 6112. 

Mothers 
Day Craft  

Fair 

 
Town Hall 
Inglewood 
Saturday May 6th 

9.30 am to 3.00 pm 
Free Admission 

Hand Made Crafts 
New Craft 
Members 

Welcome Contact 
Secretary 

 06 7552520 

Page 4 Moa Mail 

Lions News (Viv Adamson) 

On Thursday 6 April Durham Women's Institute had the privilege of going to Egmont Blooms on 
Egmont Road, Egmont Village. We learnt a lot about Astromerias which is the main plant grown there. 
They come in a wide range of colours and can be grown as little bush shrubs or taller flowers with 
long stems. Our greatest thanks to the owner for hosting us. 

The Taranaki maize 
maze is over for 
another season. 
The weather was a 
real challenge to us 
this year and we 
were unable to stay 

open over Easter weekend due to 
“Cyclone Cook”. 
The Inglewood Lions Club would 
like to thank the businesses that 
gave sponsorship. Your generosity 
is very much appreciated.  Also a 

big thank you to the public for 
supporting the Taranaki Maize 
Maze again. 
Lions members helped the 
RSA put up the Anzac Crosses 
in preparation for Anzac Day. 
Final organisation is being done 
for the Inglewood Lions 50th 
birthday celebrations which is 
being held on Sunday 21st May 
with a lunch. 
For further information  about 
the Inglewood Lions Club and 
our activities contact George 
Buchanan 75 66338. 

Durham Women's Institute News (Gwenda Takarangi) 
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A customer commented to me the other day that he has been “enjoying” some boot camp-style 
training recently. (That “enjoyment” comes with a grimace on his face, simultaneously with some 
rubbed muscles!) He went on further to explain that though it is great for aerobic fitness and 

power/strength which is necessary for pre-season football training, it has really helped him see the unique values of 
Pilates. You see the big strength and power muscles get built during a cardio workout, but its the subtle balance, 
posture and body awareness factors which are developed during a Pilates session. When you train for a sporting 
code it is often very specific skills you refine. You also run the risk of being unbalanced (and predictable!) 
A footballer who uses only their dominant foot for 
kicking develops muscles specific for that ability. Put 
the ball to the other foot or make them play on the 
opposite side of the field and their play suffers. A 
tennis player who only develops strength in the 
racquet arm has less over all strength, balance and 
power than an player who focuses on equal strength. 
A netball player who doesn’t work on equal leg 
strength or core strength will lose balance much more 
easily during a running or landing phase. Rugby players 
involved in the scrum process need to have dual leg 
power, equal upper body strength, and a very strong 
core to maximise their efforts. But, even if you’re not 
a sports person, core strength, balance, flexibility and 
power will serve you every day. Consider a simple 
activity like carrying something up or down stairs, or 
getting groceries in and out of the car. How many 
muscles are you using? How much do we take balance 
and co-ordination for granted? 
For a challenge – come and try a Pilates class – the 
brain and body exercise! 

Listening For Kiwi (Karen Schumacher) 

Pilates With Phillippa (Phillippa Kingi) 

There is nothing more exciting than to discover 
small kiwi footprints alongside larger ones and even 

more exciting to find them at the top of our Hidden Valley 
walkway! It means our resident pair are breeding successfully.  
Kiwi population numbers are an interesting topic. Every two 
years we do a kiwi call survey which we compare to previous 
surveys to see if we are trending upwards. This year we are 
doing a major survey which combines acoustic listeners as well as 
our usual manual listening. Instead of our normal 12 listening 
sites, we are doing manual listening at 32 sites within our project. 
We listen for three nights at each site for a two hour period– 
yes that’s 96 times. This major operation is done in the autumn 
when the breeding season stops which means the kiwi start 
calling as soon as it gets dark. We need fine evenings with no 
wind. The manual listening started last week. Safety is important 
working at night so I will also be having late nights as I wait for 
the text from the field to say everyone is back at camp. I 
received a text from one of the “expert kiwi listening” team 
members on the first night to say 21 calls heard from his listening 
site as he signed off safely for the night. All very exciting! We will 
keep you updated of how many calls the team have recorded.  
Once all of the field work is completed we will be combining all 
of the data to see how we are progressing. Our goal is 1,000 pair 
of kiwi in our project area by 2020. We look forward to seeing 
you at our “Magical Autumn Evening”. 
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King Of King’s Island (Judy Clark) 

Brian and 
Judy Clark 
w i l l  b e 
remembered 
as former 
residents in 
I n g l e wo o d , 
both involved 
with the golf 
club and 
Brian with 
bowls. Brian’s 
great, great 
grandfather 
was drowned 
in Australia’s worst ever maritime disaster in 1848 when his 
ship was wrecked on King’s island just off Tasmania with the 
loss of 400 lives. Brian has taken this as his inspiration for his 
new novel KING OF KING’S ISLAND and has brought his 

ancestor back to life and marooned him on King’s island with 8 convict women. Problems arise when with little 
hope of rescue the women decide that he must take one or all of them as his ‘wives’ to continue their small colony. 
This is totally against his moral upbringing. The book is published by another New Plymouth man Ocean Reeve who 
now has his company in Queensland, Australia. Copies are available at Taranaki Stationery in the Richmond centre, 
Westown Lotto shop and Inglewood Book Centre. 
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Norfolk WI News (Maureen Bunn) 

The April meeting was held in the kitchen of 
Norfolk Hall – very cosy and quiet as far as 
traffic noise, but rather noisy as we enjoyed a 
great chat time. 

Motto: “Do not spend too much time in the past, or the future will pass 
you by”. Birthday: Margaret Jordan. Wandering Coin: Maureen Bunn 
(again!!). Nola read from Home and Country magazine. Delegates for AGM 
Jill Turner and Maureen Bunn and other members are to help with the 
entries in the 50th Art and Craft Show to be held in conjunction in Bell 
Block. Our own member Jill Turner was delighted to receive the award for 
the most outstanding entry in the show (a pencil sketch), she is a clever 
artist. Also our Institute gained 2nd prize for our programme for under 17 
members. Others were placed in knitting, sewing, cooking etc. Back to our 
meeting - Margaret and John Jordan who have just returned from guiding a 
party of “Rhodes” scholars, now (roads scholars) all professional people 
through the Tongariro Crossing, trout hatchery, Rotorua, Te Papa, 
Parliament, Christchurch etc. Margaret was a great story teller as we 
learned of some of the highlights of this tour. Very interesting. Their next 
trip may be to Bhutan. A real challenge. Could be extremely cold! 

Taranaki LandGirls invite you to join us for a social evening on 
Thursday 27 April, 6.45 pm at West Baptist Church Hall, 144 
South Road Spotswood. It is now four years since the Taranaki 
LandGirls’ group was launched, and this meeting will begin with a 
brief AGM. Then Shonagh will share some simple recipes for 
household cleaners that you can make at home, before we turn 
the rest of the evening over to mingling and chatting. Entry is 
free, but a small plate or nibbles to share would be appreciated. To find out more 
and/or register your interest please contact Shonagh Hopkirk on 06 752 0889 or 
shopkirk@gmail.com. 

Homemade Household Cleaners And Social Evening - LandGirls (Claire Butler) 

Blue Mountain Sewing 
 

 I cover a wide variety of alterations/
repairs from shortening of jeans, 

trousers, overalls, skirts and dresses 
also new zips to resizing of garments 

 

Wedding Dresses and Ball Dresses 
Altered or Can be Made 

 

Curtains shortened 
 

Prompt friendly 
Service 

 

Colleen 

41 Richmond Street 
Ph 06 7568284/ 

0279100199 

Gardening With Sue From 
Hammer (Sue Marsh) 
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What a great 
spell of weather 
at present, an 

ideal time to spend in the garden, 
planting winter crops, and seasonal 
flowering containers, and a general 
tidying up for the winter. In the news, 
last week, was the fact that seasonal 
vegetables and fruits are all going up in 
price, due to a poor growing season across 
the country. We certainly have been 
included, with many summer crops just 
failing due to too much rain, not enough 
sunlight, and temperatures too cold for 
some of those plants requiring hot 
summers. 
Don’t give up, plant now if you haven’t, 
there are still plenty of winter vegetables 

that will grow in our region, we source many 
from a local grower, and they are suited to 
our area, unlike seedlings grown in the far 
north, that don’t quite handle the change in 
temperature. Plant leaks, spinach, silver beet, 
carrots, caulis, broccoli, and cabbages to name 
a few. The first of the polys, pansies and 
primulas are here, either in punnets or potted 
colour, and again, much of our potted colour 
is grown locally, so you can alter your baskets, 
pots and containers, as soon as they are past 
their best, or you feel like changing your 

colour scheme. It does seem, that 
gardeners, like the instant look, and 
for ease, and at a reasonable price, 
a new look can be created quite 
quickly. 
We also have a new addition to our 
team, with Pam, joining us to look 
after the garden centre, so any 
questions, special orders or just 
want ideas, you can always ask, not 
sure we’ll know all the answers, but 
we will try. So make the most of 
the weather, and enjoy the sunny 
warm days, and your garden will 
appreciate it…happy gardening! 
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What’s on and 
Coming Events 
Please advise of your event 
7567030  moamail@funho.com 
 

Fritz Reuter Gallery 
Community Art (Rear Gallery) 
Open Daily 10.00 am - 4.00 pm 
 

Fun Ho! Toy Museum 
Daily 10.00 am - 4.00 pm 
 

Inglewood Heritage Centre 
RSA and ANZAC Display 
Daily 10.00 am - 4.00 pm 
 

Inglewood First IA5 
Forrestal House 
Wednesday 26 April 5.30 pm 
RSVP Jo 0274 869921 
 

Land Girls Homemade 
Household Cleaners 
Thursday 27 April 6.45 pm 
144 South Road, Spotswood 
Shonagh 7520889 
 

‘Eugenia’ Cue Theatre 
26 April to 6 May 
Tickets Ing Info/Fun Ho! 
Ph 7567030 
 

Mothers Day Craft Fair 
Town Hall 
Sat 6 May 9.30 am - 3.00 pm 
Contact 7552520 
 

Last chance to register for the 
Inglewood Squash Club’s 40th 
Celebration on 6 May 
Contact –Pauline 027 3156 086 
 

Ing Spinners and Weavers 
Wed 10 May 
10.30 am - 3.00 pm 
Croquet Club Rooms 
Raffle at library proceeds to 
Inglewood District Health Trust 
 

Cue Theatre AGM 
Thursday 11 May 7.30 pm 
38 Matai Street, Inglewood 
 

Ratapiko School 
Casino Night 
Friday 12 May 7.30 pm 
 

Inglewood United Church 
Pink Ribbon Women's 
Breakfast 
Saturday 13 May 9.00 am 
30 Brown St, Inglewood 
RSVP susancase@xtra.co.nz 
 

21 May 2017 Inglewood Lions 
50th Charter celebrations 
 

Inglewood Croquet Club AGM 
Held at club rooms 
Tuesday 23 May 1.00 pm 

Robbies 
Nails 

For Chip Free 
Nails, Plain, 
Coloured 

or a Little Bit 
Fancy 

 

Call for an 
appointment on 

 0275 756638 

WANTED 
Wanting 

someone to 
vacuum and 

dust my 
small unit 
every so 

often 
Merv Peters 

7568525 

 � � � � � � � � � � � � � �

 	
 � �
 � � � � � �� � � � � � � �� �� � �
 � �� 

 � � � � 
�  

� � �  ! �
 � � � � 
 � " �
 � # �$� � � � � � �% 
 � � � �
 � � � � #

 

& ' ( )�* � � �+ 
 , �� $ � � � � � � �
 
 � � �� " �$ �
�� �
 � ,
 � $ � � � � �� � "
 � � � 
 � " �
 � �
 � 	
 � �
 � � � �� �� � � � � � � � � � �
 � " 
 " �
 � - � � " " �
 � �$ �� � � � �  ./ 0 / 1 23 45 6 78 9 : ; <8 = 9 ; > ? > >8 = = @ 05 A B C / D3 / E B3 F3 B3 C G3 H

 / C I 05 A J K 2 2 B3 G3 KL 3 4 M 3 B/ I K 5 E G B KN 4 F5 B D 45 13 G 5 DN 2 3 43 I

 

School Cleaner 
 

6.5 hours per week 
with an additional 

8hrs in each 
school holidays 

 
 

C.V. and two 
references emailed 

to Lisa Hill 
 

principal@ratapiko.school.nz 
 
 

Any enquiries please 
email 

 

Applications close 
Wednesday 3rd May 

F Langman 
Secretary 

 

Not Very Nice To Look At But 
Especially Not Very Nice To Play In 

Photo News 
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If your dog had done their business on your lawn would 
you then be happy to send your children out to play in 
it? Well apparently some of the people who walk their 
dogs around Jubilee/Carnival Park wouldn’t have an issue 
with this. This is just some of the faeces that needed to 
be cleaned up before rugby games could be played 
recently. 
There are children and adults practicing down there all 
week and this is what they have to deal with, then other 
visiting clubs have to come play on these fields. 
The area is not just used for rugby but for a variety of 
activities and I’m sure that other areas like Karo Park 
might also have these issues. So to those dog walkers, be 
responsible owners and pick up your dogs deposits it’s 
not that hard!!!!! 

Above: Inglewood Lion’s members helping the RSA erect the ANZAC crosses. Below Left:  Ellis Gordon, Jo Curd,  
Lois Gordon and Les Drake on the Shoprite Poppy Day Stall. Below Right: Country swimmers Samantha Cooper and  

Samuel Spranger holding the shield after country won the town vs country school swimming competition.  

Page 12 Moa Mail 


